
Kilmarnock Station Railway Heritage Trust- Howard Park update 

 

KSRHT are delighted to be able to continue to progress our proposals for the Howard Park, Old 

Peoples Cabin. Over the last couple of weeks we have arranged site visits with our Architect to see 

what additional measures could be included within our bid to take account of the strong feedback 

that residents did not feel safe in the park some evenings because of the amount of Anti Social 

Behaviour. Proposals will be drawn up to show what measurers can be put in place to make the park 

a safer place during the early evenings and we will share in a future update. 

Furthermore we also have our consultation active for the Bowling Club building to turn this into an 

accessible Community Gym to help those recovering from surgery and those with additional support 

needs. We are keen to hear views on this proposal as we believe it will provide a unique asset to 

help peoples recovery from surgery in a community setting please let us know your thoughts by 

sending to CAT@east-ayrshire.gov.uk .  

Finally we were delighted to receive a date for our application to be lodged with the Sheriff Court. 

The consideration will be given by the Sheriff on Friday 29 September.  

We will continue to keep residents updated on the proposals as we progress. 

 

Regards, 

 

Kilmarnock Station Railway Heritage Trustees   

mailto:CAT@east-ayrshire.gov.uk

